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Fire Season Outlook

The CFA Chief Officer Ewan Ferguson has sent all
Brigades the following fire season outlook:

“This week, fire and emergency agencies were briefed on the
bushfire risk by the Weather Bureau. Much of Victoria has
seen below average rainfall in the last 10 months. Across parts
of the State, August and September were both very much
below average rainfall. The forecast is for below average
rainfall in October. Forecast maximum temperatures are
higher than average. What does this mean? It means that the
bush is drier now than it normally is. This may herald an
earlier start to the fire season. Higher temperatures and dry
conditions may result in more intense fires. Long term rainfall
deficiency is resulting in less rainfall runoff. Surface water
supplies (dams and tanks) are lower than normal. NOW is the
time to get ready for the summer season – bushfires and
heatwaves.”

Start Your Preparation Now
start small – cut the grass, clean out the spoutings, burn
off leaves and rubbish, move flammable materials away

from your house
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Welcome Tanker 2

The Brigade’s second Tanker has just been replaced
by a new Hino 4WD medium Tanker, carrying 2400
liters of water. “New” Tanker 2 is quite an upgrade
for our Brigade, with dual cab seating for crews, and
electric starts for everything!

Since its arrival in late August, members have been
undertaking an intensive training program to
familiarize themselves with its operation, and all
drivers have gone through a driving-skills update
before being authorized to drive.

It was finally commissioned on October 9th, just a few
days before the “old” Tanker was re-allocated.

Some of the changes that have been made are the
addition of Class A foam to increase water efficiency,
and the ability to operate the pumps from inside the
cab as well as the rear of the Tanker. Having all the
crew seated inside the cab is a major advantage, both
for comfort and for planning operations on route to
an incident.
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Farewell Tanker 2
Christmas Hills Brigade took delivery
of “old” Tanker 2 back in March 2007,
while the main Station was still
located at the original station site on
the Eltham Yarra Glen Road

On Monday 13th October, it was
picked up by the Captain and two
members from Bonegilla Fire Brigade.
It will still have lake views, but of the
Hume Dam and not Sugarloaf.
Bonegilla expect to keep it until they
get a new medium Tanker like the one
our Brigade now has.


